
MABEL HOGGARD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
School Organizational Team Minutes 

August 29, 2017 
3:35 pm 

 

MABEL HOGGARD ELEMENTARY School Organizational Team (SOT) meeting was called to order at 3:35 pm on 

August 29, 2017.  The meeting was held in the Library. 

Members present: Patricia Wade, Nancy Brune, Richard Wilkins, Robin Maglicco, Tenisha Brunetti, Victoria Dailey. 

Members absent: Tarah Hernandez, Judi Robinson.  

Other educators/community members present:  Stacey Scott-Cherry, Jeanne Iverson, Ms. Maher, Kayanne 

Johnson, and another parent. 

Ms. Brunetti made a motion to start the meeting. Dr. Maglicco seconded. Motion carried.   

AGENDA ITEMS 

1. Review of Minutes 
 
There are no minutes from the previous two meetings.  The designated SOT secretary was absent from those 
meetings and no one else took notes.  
 
2. Construction Update 
2a. Road 
Principal Scott-Cherry noted that the road construction and improvement has helped minimize flooding in front of 
the school in the event of heavy rains.  That construction was completed on time. Ms. Scot-Cherry noted that the 
Washington Road construction will be on-going through 2019.  
 
2b. Building 
Scott-Cherry noted that we are on track for being phased in for new a campus. Construction of a new replacement 
campus will take place in three years.  Hoggard students will be relocated to Fyfe Elementary School during FY 
2020-21 and FY 2021-22.  
 
2c. Playground 
Scott-Cherry noted that Mabel Hoggard only has one playground. Central administration has to decide whether to 
fix the playground or wait until the school is redone/rebuilt. Also, addressing playgrounds is not a priority with the 
current budget shortfall.  
 
SOT members expressed concern that we have had a broken playground for 3 years.  It is affecting morale among 
students and faculty. Teachers commented that we need an aesthetic solution, especially given that it is our 25th 
anniversary and CCSD Board Trustee Dr. Linda Young will be visiting Hoggard on October 3, 2017. Teachers and 
staff recommended that the playground needs to be fixed or removed as soon as possible. SOT members discussed 
how to most effectively share our concerns.  Scott-Cherry suggested that concerned individuals should go to the 
www.ccsd.net website and submit a public concern form.  One SOT member suggested that we have a grounds 
person come to our next SOT meeting to provide an update.   
 
2c. Additional items 
SOT (teacher) members added that they are interested in adding additional murals to the Hoggard campus.  We 
need to find an artist.  Dr.. Maglicco wants to have a number line and finish up the kindergarten mural.  
 
 
 

http://www.ccsd.net/


3.  SOT Timeline 
Scott-Cherry noted that we will have one more meeting in September with current SOT members. In September, 

we will launch new elections.  We will have existing members attend the September and October meetings. In 

October, we will have a meeting with the newly elected SOT members. The SOT members agreed to have the next 

meeting on September 19, 2017. Nomination forms are already available. Nominations only open until September 

8. Ballots will go home with students on September 15th.  Returned ballots are due on September 22, 2017.     

Scott-Cherry also announced that SOT members and all parent volunteers will have to sign a volunteer form.  
Parent volunteers only have to sign it once.  This is part of a new district-wide policy.   
 
4. New business 

 
SOT members asked to receive information on the new Nevada State Performance Framework.  We would also like 

to discuss SBAC data.   

5. Public comment.   
No public comment.   

Ms. Brunetti made a motion to adjourn at 411. Dr. Maglicco seconded.  Motion carried.     

 
 
 


